
 
 
 

HALE NAPILI AOAO  
BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

Thursday, August 6, 2020 
 

 
This meeting was conducted via email after prior telephone discussion with 
individual board members.   Board members:  Brian Cowell, Brandon Roach, Linda 
Levi.  Steve Straub (appointed by BOD as Treasurer) invited to participate in 
discussions only. 
 
Agenda and Actions: 
 
Discussion was held regarding federal funding programs for small businesses.  We 
have already secured a PPP loan and Brian explained the process for obtaining an 
SBA EIDL loan.  Hale Napili shut down business in March 2020 and at this time it is 
unclear when we can reopen for guests.  This loan may be necessary to help 
finance regular and ongoing financial obligations of the association and rental 
pool during this emergency period. 
 
 MOTION: The Board of Directors authorizes Brian Cowell to proceed in 
securing a SBA EIDL loan from the Federal government.  The Board further 
authorizes Brian Cowell to obtain the loan in the name of the Hale Napili Rental 
Pool.  The Board further instructs Brian Cowell to get 50% of the common interest 
vote to approve this borrowing for the maintenance, operations and 
administration of the property.   
 
 Cowell/Levi 
 All board members of the AOAO approve this Motion. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Linda Levi, Secretary 
 

 



 
 

ADDENDUM: 
 
On August 13, 2020 a letter was sent to owners requesting authorization to 
obtain an SBA EIDL loan in the amount of $150,000.  A copy of this letter is 
attached and made a part of these minutes. 
 
The final tally to authorize on owners’ behalf was: 
Yes – 16 ¾ 
No – 1 
No response – ¼  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 


